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After two years of Research
and Development and five
years of conceptual piloting
of our UAV'’s coupled with

and an extensive FAA
approval process, QBE NAU
Crop Insurance received
notification on March 18
that we had officially been
given our exemption to fly

drones for mapping and
damage assessment
purposes.

Upon hearing the news, QBE NAU President Jim Korin
was excited and quick to say “Let’s get them in use”.
Adjusters were quick to action and deployed two of our
drones in Polk County, Florida on Tuesday, April 5. The
purpose of this exercise was to test the practicality of
utilizing the high resolution imagery our drones capture,
in assisting with counting citrus trees which is a
requirement of RMA in the pre-acceptance process. The
results were encouraging. The images captured were
extremely detailed and we could easily count producing
trees, non-producing trees and dead trees. Utilizing this
technology will gain us efficiencies, be less burdensome
to the growers and most importantly mitigate the
concern of growers on spreading disease through their
citrus groves.

Where Do We Go From Here?

In our opinion, the sky is the limit (pun intended)!!!
Imagine a 10-foot-tall field of corn that suffered isolated
wind damage. We now have the capabilities to utilize
our drones to fly the damaged fields. The adjuster and
policyholder will have real-time feedback of where
damage occurred in the field. The adjuster will then go
to those areas and make their adjustments.

This will eliminate the potential of damaged spots being
missed and will lead to the most accurate adjustment
possible for the policyholder. There are numerous other
potential uses including assisting in documenting
prevented planting claims, other pre-acceptance
inspections and more.

The Future Of Drones In Agriculture

The worldwide market for agricultural drones is $494
million and anticipated to reach $3.69 billion by 2022.
Michael Deal, SVP of IT at QBE NAU, states; “Drone
technology has reached a level of maturity that farmers
are becoming open to the technology, similar to the way
they have for precision farming and other
advancements in our industry. Aligning with QBE NAU,
a technology focused crop insurance company, is more
important than ever. These are exciting times for crop
insurance and technology utilization for sure!”

Pilots Currently Required

Based on current FAA requirements, those that pilot
commercial UAV devices must have a pilot’s license.
QBE NAU Crop Insurance has a number of employees
who are also pilots across the United States. We plan to
continue to train and expand our utilization of drones.
According to Mark Mossman, SVP of Claims, “our claim
professionals will consistently seek out opportunities for
drone utilization.”
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